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Sister Cities International Closes Historic Conference in Belfast
WASHINGTON, DC — Sister Cities International hosted more than 500 people from 17 countries for its Annual Conference and Youth Leadership Conference in Belfast, Northern Ireland on July 29-August 1. The event marked a historic moment for the organization as the first meeting ever held outside the United States. 

Northern Ireland's successful transformation from years of secretarian and political violence to a peaceful society served as a dramatic backdrop to this gathering's discussion which centered around peace building. 

"Citizen diplomacy is thriving," said Patrick M. Madden, President & CEO of Sister Cities International, "The voices from Africa, Asia, Europe, South America, and the U.S. who connected in Belfast shared a common sentiment that people-to-people diplomacy is in great demand by governments and societies around the globe." 

Attendees heard Northern Ireland's First Minister Peter Robinson and Deputy First Minister Martin McGuinness who highlighted their shared vision for a better Northern Ireland and held hope that Northern Ireland's sustained peace could be a model for the Middle East and other regions of conflict. 

Keynote speaker Randa Fahmy Hudome, President of Fahmy Hudome International, discussed the importance of the West engaging the Muslim World and how cities and citizens play a vital role in shifting perceptions on both sides. She represented the Government of Libya as it became the first country to be removed from the U.S. government's list of countries sponsoring terrorism through diplomatic means. 

"Global participation in our network is gaining steam no matter the color of your skin, the language you speak, or religion you believe in," said Madden. 

The Lou Wozar Awards provided recognition to 13 Sister Cities for their work advancing arts & culture, youth & education, sustainable development, and humanitarian assistance throughout the world. The annual Global Corporate Responsibility Award was given to Google, and the Michael A. Guido Distinguished Leadership Award was given to Ireland's own Bono. 

During this same time, over 150 youth delegates from four countries and 15 U.S. states met in Belfast for Sister Cities International's annual Youth Leadership Conference. Attendees participated in a multi-country conflict simulation where they represented different countries and worked together to draft a potential resolution to a crisis situation. 

The 2009 Annual Conference was made possible through the support of: the U.S. Department of State, The Carvey Family, the U.S. Department of Energy, P&G, U.S. Agency for International Development (USAID), and Americans for the Arts. 

The 2010 Annual Conference will be July 29-August 1 in Albuquerque, New Mexico. 

MEDIA CONTACT: Frances Reimers, 202.347.8630 x8251 or freimers@sister-cities.org 

Sister Cities International promotes peace through mutual respect, understanding and cooperation by focusing exchanges and public programs on sustainable and economic development, youth and education, arts and culture, and humanitarian assistance. More information about Sister Cities International can be found at www.sister-cities.org. 
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